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PRINCIPAL REPORT

Thank you for a wonderful year. I feel so privileged to be a part of this school and community.

I would like to acknowledge the hard-working and passionate team of staff we have at Erina
Heights, both teaching and non-teaching who are dedicated to creating a positive learning
environment for our students through the delivery of quality teaching and learning, and their
commitment to providing opportunities like our school concert, choir, band, sporting events,
leadership programs and initiatives just to name a few. Opportunities that support the interests
and talents of all students, allowing them to grow and shine.

Most importantly, congratulations to each of our wonderful students on the growth and progress
that you have made throughout 2022. I am so impressed by the way you have each continued to
grow and flourish. You haven’t let anything stand in the way of achieving your personal best.

Year 6 Farewell
It was wonderful to be able to celebrate this special occasion and to see students enjoying
themselves and celebrating the wonderful milestone of reaching the end of their primary school
years.
A very big thank you to Ms Baldock, Debbie McGregor and Marina Bosworth for all their efforts
in organising this night for our students. Thank you to the parents who helped decorate the
room, we truly appreciate what a supportive community we have. It was great to see such
collaboration between students, parents and staff to create a memorable evening for Year 6.

Motiv8 Sport water fun day
What a great way it was to celebrate the end of term with our K-2 and 3-6 water fun days with
Motiv8 Sport. The backfield and basketball court were a hive of activity and there was some
strong competition between teams. I’m not sure who had the most fun on either day, the
teachers, the students or the coaches. These days were made even better by the exemplary
behaviour of our students and the fact that everyone got in and had a go.

Congratulations to our School Dux
The highest award a school can bestow on a student is the overall award for academic
excellence: the award of Dux. The Dux of School is the child who, in the current academic year,
has demonstrated in Mathematics and English a consistently high standard of quality work and is

the highest achieving member of Year 6.

The recipient of this award is a student who has outstanding academic performance. They have
an eagerness to learn new things and put exceptional effort into the work they do, persevering
with and enjoying every challenge. They are self-motivated, have high expectations and work
consistently to achieve their goals. Congratulations Annabelle Wilton.

2023 Classes
Heading into 2023 our enrolment numbers are right on the cusp of 10 or 11 classes. At the
beginning of a school year, we often return to find that some families have moved away, and
others have moved into the area over the Summer break. With our numbers being so close we
cannot confidently communicate to students or families who the class teachers will be for 2023.
We have a strong plan for both 10 or 11 classes but will need to wait until the start of the school
year to determine what our class structures will look like.
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New Sport Shirts and Singlets
We are excited to announce that next year we will have new sports singlets and shirts for our
students to wear when representing the school in sporting activities. We have been able to
purchase these will the funds raised from this year's school concert.

Thank you to Tara and Mr Beames who have worked tirelessly to bring this design to life. We are
excited to see our students wearing these next year.

Please see the new designs below.

I would like to wish you all a Merry Christmas and a happy and safe holiday period. I look forward to
seeing you all again when school returns on Tuesday January 31, 2023.

Mrs MacDonald



CLASSROOM NEWS

Thank you 5L for a great year!

Term 4 has seen the excitement and

preparation for heading into year 6 . 5L
students thoroughly enjoyed their
“Buddy” roles with the new Kindergarten
students at the Kindergarten Orientation
days. The students prepared and
presented leadership speeches for 2023
and have now been inducted into their
Parliamentary roles of School Ministers
and House captains. Congratulations to
everyone, your new roles are well
deserved!

Highlights of the year include: swimming
carnival, Stage 3 Great Aussie Bushcamp,
studying and experiencing life on the
Goldfields in our Australian History unit,
the school cross country and athletics
carnival, “survival” challenges, STEM
challenges and learning about energy
and forces, creating and making a
documentary, our fun day on Kincumba
Mountain with Rumbalara Education
Centre and the Rural Fire Fighting
Services, learning about natural
disasters, NAIDOC activities, our amazing
‘Africa’ concert item, maths, maths and
more maths, weekly spelling challenges,
becoming a responsible ‘parent’ to an
egg, times table championships, team
sport activities, learning how to be a
persuasive writer and speaker, rewards
days, learning how plants and animals
adapt and survive in their environments,
art studies, … and a little more maths ...
just to name some of the fun learning
activities covered this year.

Wishing all students and families a very
Happy Christmas. Enjoy time spent with
family at Christmas and over the holiday
break. Stay safe and I look forward to
seeing you all in 2023.

Mrs Lanning
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Here are the winners:

Kinder: Will WR

Year 1: Billie H

Year 2: Leila B

Year 3: Addi P

Year 4: Ivy H

Year 5: Meeka G

Year 6: Ebony and Aymee

6B Charity Update
In Weeks 4 and 5, 6B held the SoCares Cutest Pet Competition. A huge thanks must go to all
who participated in the competition. We raised $400 for SoCares animal shelter at Erina.

Well done to all our winners. All Winners won a $2 canteen voucher as a prize.

6B SoCares Team

Thank you for everyone's donations to the
Coast Shelter Christmas Donation Drive. We
are very thankful for everyone's kindness and
generosity in supporting people on the Central
Coast who are experiencing homelessness
and/or family and domestic violence.

18 hampers in total were made with the
donations which will help a lot of struggling
families and help them to enjoy a happy
Christmas. The hampers were collected by
Coast Shelter on Wednesday.

6B Coast Shelter Team

The Trilogy Team would like to thank everyone who supported the cake stall by buying delicious
treats. We would also like the students and teachers who contributed to the stall by bringing
in mouthwatering desserts. We had many options for people to choose from and sold out very

quickly.

We’ve raised a whopping $540 which will be sent to Trilogy to help disabled people in need.

The Year 6 Trilogy Team feel privileged to be able to help these people in need and to put smiles on
their faces.

6B Trilogy Team
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